
Update Bolivia July 2023 

Dear friends, prayer partners and supporters, 

Time is flying by. We would like to update you on 

how the Chimane Conference Center is coming 

along.  

If you want windows, you will have to cut all the 

lumber needed to make the frames and then attach 

the bug screening.  

      

As you can see the installed windows add some 

flare to the building. They will have to add some 



drop-down external panels to prevent rain from 

getting through the screen.  

 

Some steps and a door are also in the making. 

Remember you will have to cut the wood and make 

the doors and steps, one step at a time! NO pun 

intended! 

   



Oiling the wood will help preserve it and keep the 

ants from wanting to build nests and eat the wood. 

The ends of the building need to be filled in with 

screen, and leaves to prevent insects from coming 

in. 

What are the present needs to finish the center?  

1. Some electrical cords, sockets, lights and 

hopefully two overhead fans to help move the 

already hot air. 

 

2. Some chairs! We thought about keeping it 

native and using benches, but plastic chairs are 

available and can be moved so the floor can be 

used for other ministries. (40 chairs are needed) 

 

3. In the very near future this building will be 

ready to be used. It will replace meeting in 

homes and sitting on the ground. I hear many 

are looking forward to that! 



4. Future needs - A kitchen to cook in for all the 

visitors coming for a weekend retreat. Also, 

large pots are needed for cooking food. 

  

We appreciate your prayers for this project and 

the other two we are working on. Please check 

out these web sites for further information. 
 

https://ethnos360.org/projects/john-video-project-for-the-yuracare-

bolivia  

https://ethnos360.org/projects/solar-radios-for-reaching-isolated-

people-in-bolivia  

https://ethnos360.org/projects/chimane-conference-center-

construction    

 

In 2 Chronicles 30:22 Hezekiah gave encouragement to 

all the Levites who taught the good knowledge of the 

Lord.  

So as we start a new month, August 2023, we all have a 

lot to be thankful for.  God is good all the time. You know 
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the best way to cheer yourself up is to cheer others up 

around you. 

Thank you, dear precious brothers and sisters in Christ 

for cheering us up and helping the Chimanes have a place 

to worship in the near future. 

God bless you richly and be encouraged Jesus is coming 

soon! 

 

 

Sincerely in Christ, 

 

Bruce and Jan Johnson Bolivia S.A. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


